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Dear Parish Family,  
 

Today we celebrate the Feast of the Baptism of the Lord.  

Today marks the end of the Liturgical Season of Christmas.  
 

As I have previously mentioned, the baptism of Jesus was 

originally included in the celebration of the Epiphany.  The 

Epiphany celebrated three events in Jesus’ life: the visit of the 

magi, Jesus’ baptism, and the miracle at the wedding feast of 

Cana.  All three were understood to be manifestations of the 

Son of God. This ancient understanding of the Epiphany is 

remembered in the antiphon for the Canticle of Mary in 

Evening Prayer II for the Solemnity of the Epiphany in the 

Liturgy of the Hours: 
 

Three mysteries mark this holy day: today the star 

leads the Magi to the infant Christ; today water is 

changed into wine for the wedding feast; today 

Christ wills to be baptized by John in the river 

Jordan to bring us salvation. 
 

Although the visit by the Magi had been almost the sole focus 

of the Epiphany for a very long time, it was only after the 

Octave Day of the Epiphany was abolished as a feast in 1955 

that a feast titled the “Commemoration of the Baptism of our 

Lord” was established.  It was originally on January 13, the 

former Octave Day of the Epiphany, which already focused on 

the baptism of Jesus.   
 

Tomorrow begins Week 1 of Ordinary Time.  During Ordinary 

Time, the Church celebrates the mystery of Christ in all its 

fullness.  During Ordinary Time, green is the liturgical color, 

the color of hope.         
 

Congratulations to Little Flower parishioners and/or Little 

Flower School graduates who earned high honors or honors at 

Scecina Memorial High School for the second quarter. 
 

High Honors 

Manuel Avila Reanna Hollada Joshua Thomas 

William Battles Cayla Long Chase Turner 

Isabelle Comley Madelynn Martin Gavin Turner 

Lilly Cunagin Allison Minton Julia White 

Alexis Dohleman Ana Moreno-Jerez Mya White 

Faye Eskew Fatima Quintero Lucille Williamson 

Miriam Herrea Dania Ruiz Susan Williamson 

 Isabella Salas Olivia Young 
 

Honors 

Adriana Adams Courtney Harris Maria Nevins 

Aidan Battles Grason Holt Ellen Stillions 

Sydney Deiwert Andrew Minton  
 

Also, several Little Flower parishioners and/or Little Flower 

school graduates serve on Scecina Memorial High School’s 

Student Council this academic year:  Senior Grason Holt, 

Junior Rebecca Rayl, Sophomore Lucy Williamson, and 

Freshmen Lilly Cunagin and Ellen Stillions.  Congratulations 

to them as well. 
 

On a personal note, once again I want to thank you for all your 

Christmas gifts. You are a wonderfully generous and 

supportive parish.  If I missed sending a thank you note to 

anyone who gave me a Christmas gift, I apologize.  
   

Have a wonderful week. 
 

 
 

 

 
 

For the Week of January 11 - 17, 2021 
 

11 January Monday  

 5:30 p.m. Bernardine Gergash by Ron & Diane Sharp 

12 January Tuesday  

 9:30 a.m. Therese Campbell by Rita Gibson 

13 January Wednesday  

  5:30 p.m. James Gilday Jr. by Sandy Gilday 

14 January Thursday  

 9:30 a.m. Linda Swain by Friends 

15 January Friday  

 5:30 p.m. Patricia Bowman by the Ladies Club 

16 January Saturday – Vigil of the 2nd Sunday of 

Ordinary Time 

 5:00 p.m. Jerry Sweeney by Terri & Tim Downs 

17 January Sunday – Second Sunday of Ordinary Time 

 9:30 a.m. Hilda Miller by Jim & Loretta Miller 

 6:00 p.m. For the People 
 

Annual financial statements will be prepared and mailed 
no later than January 25. Statements for Christ our Hope 
United Catholic Appeal will be mailed by the 
Archdiocese. Statements for school annual fund will be 
separate from the statements for the regular parish 
donations. 

 

Please keep our ill and homebound parishioners in your 
thoughts and prayers, especially the following people who 
have requested prayers for various reasons:   
 

Bill Ajamie, Karen Ajamie, Esther Capps, Roberta Galluzzi, Gene Miller, 
Joe Swift,  Dave Parris, Denice Rose, Martha Haddin, Gary Walters, 
Haydee Gloria, Charles Aughe, Fr. Paul Koetter, Margie Greene, Bill 
Rathz, Judy Rathz, Scott Rhinehart, Tricia Allstatt, Charlie Goodman, 
Bobbie Lawless, Catherine McKenna-Sexton, Joe Clegg, Mary Skinner, 
Carol Freeland, Dan Dugan, Sherri (Ruegamer) Dugger, and Lourdes 
Riedeman.   
 

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will 
brighten their day. This week we especially want to remember: 
 

Roberta Galluzzi 

9191 Garrison Drive Apt 104B, Indianapolis, IN 46240 

 
Pray for our active military family/friends: 
 

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore 
Roosevelt, son of Diane Anderson.  

 

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, 
MT. 
 

Christopher Torzewski, currently deployed in the United States 
Army. 
 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and 
would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for 
them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 
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THE BAPTISM OF THE LORD    

 

We extend our condolences to Jim 

and Loretta Miller on the death of 

Jim’s brothers, George Miller, who 

died in June and his brother Charles 

Miller, who died in December, and 

for their sister-in-law, Hilda Miller 

who died in November. We 

remember our parishioners Gail Eisenhut who passed away on 

December 19, and Rita Gibson who passed away on December 

23.  Gail was 62 years young and would sometimes help at the 

festival.  She often donated flowers to the Plant Booth.  Rita was 

91 years young, and before her health declined Rita was active in 

the Ladies Club, was a greeter at Mass, worked Mercy Meals, and 

she always decorated the window sills in the St. Patrick Room.  

We extend our sympathy to Shawn and Joyce Keenan on the death 

of Shawn’s dad, Carl Edward Keenan, who passed away on 

December 28.  Please keep all of these families in your thoughts 

and prayers during this difficult time.  May God welcome George, 

Charles, Hilda, Gail, Rita, and Carl into his eternal glory. 
 

The next Baptism Preparation Class is 
Monday, February 1, at 7:00 p.m. in 

the Parish Center.  This class is required 
for parents who are requesting baptism 
for their child and have not previously 

attended a preparation class. Please call the parish center at 
317-357-8352 to let us know you plan to attend. Plan ahead, 
as the next class will not take place until April. 
 

Please welcome into our 

Christian community Santiago 

Jose, son of Ramon Sautos 

and Tatiana Laitano, who was 

baptized on Sunday, December 20, 2020. 
 

PLEASE CONSIDER REMEMBERING 
LITTLE FLOWER PARISH AND SCHOOL 

IN YOUR ESTATE PLANNING. 

 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER   
 

Your Gifts of Treasure 
 

Weekly Budget Goal $           13,000.00 
      Collection of January 2 and 3 $             7,781.05 

      Electronic Contributions 12/28 – 1/1  $             2,874.34 

Fiscal Year 2020-2021 Actual  $         343,052.25 

Fiscal Year 2020-2021 Budget  $         351,000.00 

Fiscal Year 2020-2021 YTD DEFICIT $         -  7,947.75  

 

Home Improvement Fund 
 

 

November Contributions  $       2,096.65 

December Contributions  $       2,619.32 

January Contributions (to date) $          333.33 
 

United Catholic Appeal 
(gifts processed as of 12/17) 

Parish Goal                                  $ 55,359.00 

# of gifts received or pledged                      67 

Amount of gifts received or pledged      $ 18,044.00 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Readings for January 16 and 17 

2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

1 Samuel 3:3b-10, 19 
1 Corinthians 6:13c-15a, 17-20 
John 1:35-42 

To read the readings on-line, go to: 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/011721.cfm 
 

Little Flower Coca-Cola fans have 
passed the $1000.00 mark in donations.  
Keep the caps and box parts coming! 
You may drop your donations in the clear 
plastic barrel labeled for Coca-cola that is 
at the main entrance of church. Codes 
can also be entered by going online to 
www.coke.com.  You would establish 

your own account.  Under the "Give" tab click on "Donate to 
Your Local School", then search for "ST THERESE LITTLE 
FLOWER SCH" using the school's zip code 46201. Once 
set-up you can enter the codes that are on the caps or box 
parts. Thank you for your participation!  

 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Children 

Classes will begin soon for any children ages 9 or above who 

have not been baptized, or who are baptized in another 

Christian denomination.  These classes are designed to educate 

children in the Catholic faith and prepare them for the 

sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucharist at the 

Easter Vigil.  Whether your family is just entering the Church, 

returning to practice of the Catholic faith, or delayed your 

child’s sacramental preparation, all are welcome. Please contact 

Lisa at the parish office if you would like to enroll your child.  

Please email lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org or 317-357-8352, 

ext. 105.  
 

 
Right to Life of Indianapolis has once again planned the INDIANA 
MARCH FOR LIFE, MEMORIAL SERVICE AND RALLY for Friday, 
January 22, 2021 starting at noon in downtown Indy on Georgia 
Street. This year RTLI will be one of six Midwest cities partnering 
with March for Life Chicago MOVING THE MOVEMENT 
MIDWEST TOUR with events and diaper drives in seven cities from 
January 4-23. Go to marchforlifechicago.org or www.rtlindy.org for more 
information.  
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2369

WSPM 89.1/ WSQM 90.9 FM

THIELE HEATING & 
AIR CONDITIONING
“Indy’s Oldest Heating & Cooling Co.”

RESIDENTIAL - COMMERCIAL 
SERVICE & REPLACEMENTJohn Traub

“80” Continuing 135 Years of Service

639-1111

Shi•Kay
Lounge

1514 N. Emerson
Your friendly neighborhood tavern
HAVE YOUR PARTY HERE!

John Deering
Cleaners

1160 N. Arlington
356-2471

J.C. VEERKAMP, INC.
COMPLETE REMODELING & BUILDING

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL

631-1719 ... 374-3285

RICHARD T. FOWLER FAMILY
PLUMBING CONTRACTORS

Licensed • Bonded • Insured

317-356-9191
   • Repair & Replace Water, Sewer & Gas Lines
   • Backflow Certified • Camera Inspections • Drains Cleared
   • Complete Residential & Commercial Services

PC#19500044

In Loving Memory of

Sheridan W. Bowron
and

Catherine O. Bowron

Liquor Store & Bar
Best Selection on the Eastside

Check Cashing • Pool • Lottery • Keg Beer
631-9875            2725 E. Michigan

Hours: 7 am - 3 am

RURAL INN

Residential Remodeling
& Maintenance

  “Give us a Call...
        ...We Do It All”
Jeff Wellner, Parishioner

317-752-7819
Free Estimates

“ALL” Tool Rentals
783-3394, Indy 

467-2525, Greenfield

K&R
Tool Shed

PEST CONTROL
WE CARE ABOUT YOUR WELFARE

James Dangler, Alumni
545-7378

www.envpest.com

Brian Nunley, D.D.S.
“A Friendly Dentist & Staff Who Care.”

6643 E. Washington St.
Family Dentistry

352-1444
www.brianenunleydds.com

Compliments of

PNC Bank Linwood
317-756-5080

SWIFT
AIR
MECHANICAL, INC.

www.swiftairindy .com

547-5355

Heating & Air Conditioning

24 Hour Service

1011 N. Emerson Ave.
351-1072

MICHAEL CANTRELL

MICHAEL’S 
AUTOMOTIVE 

Legion of Mary
Meetings on Tuesdays 

10 a.m. in Parish Center

ALL ARE WELCOME!

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
3 1 7 . 3 5 7 . 1 1 8 1

w w w. s h i r l e y b r o t h e r s . c o m

  

  

 

Parishioner
Irvington Resident

Thinking about
buying or selling 

a home?
Give your local
real estate pro

a call today.
317-294-4295 direct

IndyBetterHomes.com

Mike Perron, realtor

Brothers Construction
5066 E. Michigan St.
317-357-1103

Donation to Church for each job done  •  Since 1976

Masonry, Chimneys Cleaned & Inspected $99
Concrete, Steps & Sidewalks

Fencing, Carpentry, Electrical & Plumbing
Parishioner, Family Owned & Operated

E.M. COMPANY, INC.
-  SALES / SERVICE / INSTALLATION  -

· ELECTRICAL (Bucket Truck Services)  
· MECHANICAL (HVAC - Process Piping) 
· SERVICE PLUMBING  
· COMMERCIAL REFRIGERATION  
· CONTROLS (HVAC-Refrigeration-Electrical) 
· COMMUNICATIONS (Voice-Data-Fiber-Cabling)  
· FOOD SERVICE EQUIPMENT  
· PROFESSIONAL DESIGN/BUILD SERVICES  
· 24 HOUR SERVICE

1-800-937-9331 • 1-317-783-3291
2221 E. Southport Road • Indianapolis, IN 46227

Rosie Lee
In Home Caregiver

317-599-8081
• Personal Care

• Light Housekeeping
• Companionship

Indiana
CatholicMatch.com/goIN

SERVE YOUR COMMUNITY • STRENGTHEN THE CHURCH • CHANGE THE WORLD

Discover a Career with the Knights of Columbus

LIFE INSURANCE  • DISABILITY INCOME INSURANCE • LONG-TERM CARE INSURANCE • RETIREMENT ANNUITIES
Phillip Stackowicz, FIC

General Agent
574-282-1082

phillip.stackowicz@kofc.org
kofc.org/joinus

5130 E. 10th

www.steerin.net

356-0996

YOUR AD HERE
CONTACT DIOCESAN AT 

1-800-282-5106{          }

View Our Parish Supporters at www.DiscoverMass.com
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